
THE CHAIRMAN:  None.  Okay.  With that, we have 

recommended renaming Fingerlake Street to Fairgrounds 

Way.   

We have one more renaming to consider.   

MR. WELLS: Okay.  So this renaming is for 

Catherine Street to Henry Bradley Place.  This name 

change is to facilitate coordination with the planned 

naming of the abutting City-owned firefighters museum 

as the Henry Bradley Firefighters Museum.  As you may 

recall from our meeting -- it might have been two 

meetings ago, but Firefighter Bradley was the first 

City of Jacksonville firefighter to die in the line of 

duty. 

Based on our analysis, we found that Catherine 

Street can be traced back to its original plat of 

Jacksonville in June of 1822 where it served as the 

city's eastern boundary.   

The subject street has ties to the Doggett 

family, which is known as one of the oldest and most 

prominent families in Jacksonville, and they were 

around in the 1820s and the 20th century.  Their 

contributions stem from being involved in law, 

politics, philanthropy.  One member in particular who 

was known as John Locke Doggett, Sr., named Catherine 
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Street after his daughter Catherine who died at an 

early age. 

The request for the name change will apply to 

only a portion of Catherine Street as depicted on the 

location map.   

We did find that there is a landmark located 

along this portion of the subject street, which is, 

again, the City-owned firefighters museum which was 

designated as a local landmark by City Council in 

2011. 

And as you may recall, too, the museum is 

currently closed for renovations in coordination with 

the Jacksonville Shipyards West project.   

Legislation is currently underway to rename this 

museum after Henry Bradley.  And, again, you all 

recommended approval of that renaming last month.   

Based on our best evidence available, the 

Department does not have any objection to the proposed 

street name change, and we forward a recommendation of 

approval.   

THE CHAIRMAN:  All right.  Any questions for 

staff?   

COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)  

THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Is anybody here to speak on 

this?   

Exhibit 5 
Page 2 of 3



AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)  

THE CHAIRMAN:  No?  Okay.  Let's entertain a 

motion.  

COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN:   Motion to approve the 

street renaming of Catherine Street, as shown on the 

map, to Henry Bradley Place.   

COMMISSIONER LOVE: Second.  

THE CHAIRMAN:  Any discussion on this? 

COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 

THE CHAIRMAN:  I'll just say that, before we got 

to the map part, I was going to not be in favor --  

COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN:  -- but the map part was good 

clarity.  

COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: That's why I said it in my 

motion.   

THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  All in favor?   

COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.   

THE CHAIRMAN:  Any opposed?   

COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)  
 

THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  We have approved the recommendation of renaming 
Catherine Street to Henry Bradley Place. 
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